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A member of the Senior Foreign Service at the U.S. Department of State, Robert T. 
Koepcke currently serves as Deputy Assistant Secretary for Japan, Korea, and 
Mongolia in the Bureau of East Asian and Pacific Affairs (EAP).  Previously, he 
served as Director of the Office of Mainland Southeast Asia, as well as Director of 
the Executive Secretariat Staff in the Office of the Secretary of State.  Robert 
served as the U.S. Consul General in Naha, Okinawa, Japan during 2018-2021.   
 
As a Special Assistant to the Undersecretary for Economic Growth, Energy and the 
Environment (E), Robert developed the economic pillar of the Department’s 
quadrennial Joint Strategic Plan 2017-2022, before which he was Deputy 
Economic Section Chief in at the U.S Embassy in Berlin, Germany.  Robert was 
detailed to the National Security Council during 2012-13, where he was Director 
for Japan and Asian Regional Economic Affairs.  As Deputy Director of the Office 
of Economic Policy in EAP, he played a central role in the U.S. host year of APEC 
2011.  
 
Robert has also served overseas tours in Beijing, Baghdad, Tokyo, and the 
American Institute in Taiwan, Taipei.  He holds a master's degree from the London 
School of Economics and a bachelor's from Boston University.  Robert enjoys 
introducing American culture through his love of playing and appreciating jazz 
music.  He is married with two children, and speaks Mandarin, Japanese, German, 
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